COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TERENURE-RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE (1)
Tuesday 7th March 2006

QUESTION No. 6
QUESTION: Councillor E. Walsh

"To ask the Manager to give an up to date report on the proposed re-development of Ashfield College, Templeogue Village and will he make a statement on the issue?"

REPLY:
Planning Permission was granted on 01-Dec-2005 to Mr. Joe Griffin for a development at Ashfield College, Templeogue Road, Templeogue, Dublin 6W.  Register Reference SD04A/0949 refers.
The proposed development consists of development of site of 0.44ha. The development will consist of the demolition of buildings on the site, including the main school building and prefabricated portacabins (but not including Palmville building/old stable block complex at the south of the site, which will be retained); the widening of the existing vehicular entrance and the construction of a three storey over basement apartment block, containing a total of 45 no. apartments (36 no. 2 bedroom and 9 no. 1 bedroom units), with a gross floor space of 3,610sq.m. with an additional 1,422sq.m. basement providing car parking for 59 no. cars, bicycle storage areas and a refuse storage area;  surface car parking will be provided for a further 6 no. cars; the existing boundary walls will be retained save where the vehicular entrance is widened and the two existing entrances to the site from the lane to the south of the site, will be closed up and new section of boundary wall will be erected to match existing; the development will also consist of hard and soft landscaping, ancillary plant and all other necessary site development works above and below ground.

